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President:  Dave Thomas 
 
 

Beaumont Bowling Club  
Newsletter No. 73 – February 2022 

 

Dear Members 
 
At the time of writing this newsletter, we are approaching the pointy end of the pennant season with only 3 games 

remaining of the Wednesday & Thursday competitions before the finals & 2 games of the Saturday competition. 

Assuming finals will be played, we have Division 3 Wednesday sitting 2nd on the ladder, Division 2 Thursday sitting 3rd 

& Division 3 East Red sitting 1st.  On Saturday we have Division 5 sitting 4th, Division 6 sitting 3rd, Division 7 East Red 

sitting 1st & Division 7 North White in 3rd spot.  Seven sides with a real chance!! 

Good luck to you all going forward & well done for a great achievement thus far. 

 

New Members 
 
No new members this month 
 

Night Owls 
 
Night Owls re-commenced Tuesday 8th February with approx. 60 braving the elements (rain was the winner on the 
night however we managed to get the first half completed).  The following Tuesday we were back to normal with 115 
in attendance. 
I am so pleased to see so many enthusiastic people each week having a great time.  The plus for the club is we might 
just see some more members joining the ranks. 
The last night for Night Owls will be March 29th. 
 

Some Housekeeping Matters 
 
Ian Campbell & I have now drafted new hiring contracts for our regular users of the hall/bar/lounge areas. 

The regular hirers are Barbara Travis who holds bridge sessions & lessons on Monday afternoons, Tuesday mornings 
& afternoons and Friday all day.  The Christadelphian Church group meet on Sunday mornings, Sunday evenings & 
Wednesday evenings.  Probus Glen Osmond meet the first Monday morning of each month & Probus Burnside on the 
second Monday morning of the month. 

Written into the new agreements are very clear instructions relating to furniture movement & replacement.  Hirers 
will be required to return tables & chairs in accordance with a layout plan attached to their agreements.  The same 
layout plan which covers tables & chairs in the carpeted area of the bar/lounge area has been laminated and 
attached to the wall near the coffee machine with another copy above the information ledge adjacent the bar. 

I would ask all members to take note of the plan & if you move furniture for any reason e.g. meetings etc , I would ask 
that you return such furniture to the positions shown on the plan. 

http://www.beaumontbowlingclub.org.au/


2 | P a g e  

 

Club Championship Finals 
 
At this stage it is envisaged that all the pairs finals will be played on Friday 18th March with the singles finals on Friday 
25th March.  This will be subject to who has qualified i.e. some people may be in more than one final. 
 

Bistro 

The bistro is back & proving to be as popular as ever.  On the downside, Leonie has advised that she & John want to 
take some extended time off to do some travelling and as such will be stepping away from the role of 
organisers/maître d as at the end of March.  On behalf of the Board & members I thank you both for your efforts with 
this very successful venture. 
I am pleased to advise that Lyn Witt, Cathie Roff & Kim Perry are currently looking at a roster system which will 
require volunteers to help out with bookings, setting up & closing up each Thursday.  They are looking for 4 groups of 
say 3 or 4 to carry out this task once a month (one group once a month which is not too much to ask).  I know that 
the gals are already approaching members so please be prepared to help out.  The club relies on volunteers. 
Unfortunately our Caterer has advised that she doesn’t wish to continue after December this year so the Board needs 
to consider a way forward after that.  Watch this space. 
 

On The Greens 

 
 
Never mind who’s got shot, they have to be the worst pair of socks I have ever seen & besides they are not even 
approved by MBA or Bowls SA 
 
Since its inception, the “Rink of The Week” is providing some interesting score lines including no less than six “8 shot 
badges” to date plus some very near ones of recent times. 
Last Thursday in Division 3 East, the rink of Lyn Witt, Maz Falahey, Lyn Neal & Cathie Roff won 38/8, a margin of 30 
shots & clearly the biggest margin thus far.  Well done ladies. 
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Club Tournament 

Just a reminder about our tournament on April 7th.  Some very generous members have already donated $1,600 of 
the $2,000 prize money whilst others have donated raffle prizes. 
We still need another $400 in prize money plus at least another 10 raffle prizes. 
If you can help out, please contact either me, Angelo or Robert Field. 
Richard Pledge has arranged for Tim Adams/Mr Mick Wines to be a major sponsor for the day and they have kindly 
donated wines for the lunch tables. 
I look forward to your support. 
 

Old Club Shirts for Sale 

 
Social Bowls 
 
At this stage it is envisaged that social bowls will commence Saturday 9th April once our tournament is out of the way. 
The time between end of pennant bowls & the club tournament will used to carry out various works to the greens 
before the colder weather is upon us. 
 

Milestone Celebration 
 
One of the birthday members from the month of January was the ever popular Jock Jamieson.  I know we have 

already made quite a fuss with many mentions plus a conference call to sing happy birthday, but once again happy 

90th Jock and it’s great to see you at the club & out on the greens again (a 90th bowler certificate is on its way). 

On The Sick List 

Roxy Brown has recently had some day surgery carried out to remove some nasty stuff & is home recuperating.  

Geoff tells me that she is on the mend but not necessarily out of the woods yet.  All the best Roxy, we are thinking of 

you. 

Barrie Spalding is not well at the moment with some heart issues that sound quite serious.  We wish you well Barrie 

for a speedy recovery. 

Gerhard Huebner has also not been well with some internal issues.  He came out to the club last Saturday to watch 

some bowling & he assures me that all is now back to normal & he is available for selection. 
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Birthdays 

Some milestones during the month of February. 

Happy Birthday to: - 

 Brian Molloy 
 Robert Field 
 Ash Roff 
 Carol Sampson 
 Jim Feetham 
 Barbara Travis 
 John Whelan 
 Philip Pledge 
 Michael Dring 
 Richard Pledge 
 David Spencer 
 Janet Williams 

Apologies if I have missed anyone – some of our early membership records don’t always have birth dates registered. 

 

Live Music 

The “Swingin’ Willies” concert on Saturday 26th March is selling fast.  At the time of writing this newsletter we have 

sold 90 tickets out the available 124. 

If you intend being there, buy a ticket online then book a table but get in fast to avoid disappointment – it will be a 

great night. 

For those club members attending, we will need to clean up after the show is finished because the church group will 

be using the hall on Sunday morning.  I would appreciate some help on the night. 

 

Club History 

From the archives attached at the end of this newsletter is one from 1989. 

Note the reference to Linden Park Pharmacy who to this day is still one of our sponsors and some of the names who 

would be familiar to some of our long time members, including our own John Bohner. 
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A Joke to finish 

CHEESE SCONES 

An elderly Irishman lay dying on his bed. 

While suffering the agonies of impending death, he suddenly smelled the aroma of his favourite cheese scones 

wafting up the stairs. 

He gathered his remaining strength, lifted himself from the bed and leaning against the wall he slowly made his 

way out of the bedroom and with even greater effort, gripping the railing with both hands, he crawled downstairs. 

With laboured breath, he leaned against the door frame gazing into the kitchen. 

Were it not for death’s agony, he would have thought himself already in heaven, for there, spread out upon waxed 

paper on the kitchen table, were dozens of his favourite scones. 

Was it heaven? Or was it one final act of heroic love from his devoted Irish wife of sixty years, seeing to it that he 

left this world a happy man? 

Mustering one great effort, he threw himself towards the table, landing on his knees in a crumpled posture. His 

parched lips parted. 

He could almost taste the cheese scone before it was in his mouth, seemingly bringing him back to life. 

The aged and withered hand trembled on its way to the nearest scone at the edge of the table, when his hand was 

suddenly smacked with a wooden spoon by his wife…………………………… 

“Piss off” she said, “They’re for the funeral” 

 
 
I’m sure I’ll be reminded that I have missed something, so if I have, stay tuned for the next exciting instalment. 
 
Stay upright, be nice to each other (including the President) & bowl well 
 

Dave 
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